
 

Rhode Island Alliance for Retired Americans, Inc. • 94 Cleveland Street • North Providence, RI • 02904-3525 

401-722-2770 • www.ri-ara.org • riarajap@hotmail.com  •  http://www.facebook.com/groups/354516807278/  

RI ARA 
Affiliated with the Rhode Island AFL-CIO  

 

“Fighting for the future of our members, 

NOW, more than ever!!!!”  

May 4, 2015 E-Newsletter  © RI ARA 2015 

All Rights Reserved 

Publication 2015 / Issue 18 

Published in house by the 

RI ARA 

Trans Pacific Partnership is bad deal for senior citizens 

 

 
 

By Richard Fiesta  

   Prescription drug prices in the United States are the highest in the world and last year they 

increased by 13 percent. If Congress enacts the Trans Pacific Partnership (TPP) trade deal in its 

current form, it could increase those expenses for seniors and all Americans dramatically.   

TPP is being negotiated among 12 countries and would unite 40 percent of the world’s 

economy. Most of what is in the TPP is secret, but some parts of it have leaked, and what has 

come out is downright scary for seniors, who despite being only 13 percent of the country’s 

population account for nearly 45 percent of drug spending.  

The problem is something called investor-state dispute settlement, which apparently has a whole chapter in the 

TPP. Simply put this means that a foreign investor could drag a government into a special foreign tribunal if a 

regulation or law affects their profits. This threat is not the paranoid rantings of the black helicopter crowd. Large, 

multinational corporations have learned how to use their foreign subsidiaries to put individual governments at a 

disadvantage. 

Here’s how it would work when it comes to prescription drugs. Right now, there are a lot of ways that governments 

negotiate a better deal for consumers than individuals could get alone, but a leaked version of the TPP requires that 

governments pay “competitive, market-driven prices” for drugs and medical devices. That sounds nice until you ask 

how it would affect the programs retirees use to get their medicine.   

For example, Medicaid has preferred drug lists to control costs and make sure taxpayers aren’t paying for drugs 

that don’t work. At the top of those lists are generic drugs with proven effectiveness. That’s good for seniors and 

taxpayers but bad for pharmaceutical companies that could sue for compensation on the grounds that the preferred 

drug list did not allow them to charge “competitive market-driven prices.”  

The same goes for the Medicaid Drug Rebate Program, which saves taxpayers up to 45 percent off pharmaceutical 

prices. But because those prices are established by federal law and aren’t “competitive market-driven prices,” drug 

makers could sue and negate these savings.   

There’s also a law that gives safety-net providers such as public hospitals and clinics that treat patients who aren’t 

eligible for Medicaid drug prices which are set by a federal formula, not the market.   

We should be working to make drug costs lower and more predictable, not injecting uncertainty and opening the 

door to higher costs for both seniors and taxpayers by fast tracking the TPP. This is the wrong time to support an 

agreement that could further increase drug costs to consumers and the government. The members of the Alliance for 

Retired Americans will be paying close attention to what our leaders do and so should anyone else who needs 

prescription drugs. 

Fiesta is executive director of the Alliance for Retired Americans. 
 

May is Older Americans Month 
The month of May is Older Americans Month, the annual celebration of senior and retiree 

contributions to the nation. The U.S. Department of Health and Human Services’ theme for 

the 2015 Older American’s month is, “Get into the Act” and encourages seniors to make 

positive changes in their community. 
 

Richard Fiesta 
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Social Security releases Vision 2015: long-range plan of service delivery 

Subhead says it ‘Ensures a commitment to local field office presence nationwide’ 

   Today the Social Security Administration released a news release cheering Vision 

2015, their latest program designed to motivate those who work for the agency. The 

primary goal, according to Acting Commissioner Carolyn W. Colvin, is to be sure 

the agency keeps up with changes in technology and society. 

   Following is the unedited news release from Social Security: 
Embarking on its 80th Anniversary of being a key piece of the Nation’s fabric, 

Carolyn W. Colvin, Acting Commissioner of Social Security, today officially released Vision 2025. 

The vision will serve as a “North Star” to guide Social Security and show how the agency will 

accomplish and deliver three key priorities: superior customer experience, exceptional employees, 

and an innovative organization over the next decade and beyond. 

“We must be prepared to adapt as technology and society changes at an unprecedented rate,” 

Acting Commissioner Colvin said.  “Vision 2025 is our way of making sure we keep up with these changes, and 

how we position ourselves to best serve the public in the future.”  

When employees, customers, and partners are given the right tools to help them work better together, wonderful 

things happen.  In shaping Vision 2025, Social Security reached out to as many individuals and organizations as 

possible for input.   

The agency engaged in active listening and communicating with internal and external stakeholders.  Internally, 

the agency engaged employees, labor unions, and management associations.  The agency encouraged and 

received feedback and ideas from the public through an online survey accessed on the agency’s website, 

www.socialsecurity.gov.   

The agency also worked with the National Academy of Public Administration, members of Congress, advocacy 

groups, and the Social Security Advisory Board.  The input Social Security received resulted in “emerging 

themes” that led to the development of the three key priorities.  

Vision 2025 reflects Social Security’s full commitment—now and in the future—to offering customers choices 

in how they do business with us. This commitment includes sustaining a field office structure that provides face-

to-face service and is responsive to members of the public who need or prefer face-to-face service.   

“Vision 2025 represents the agency’s commitment to continuous long-term planning.  It will guide our more 

than 65,000 employees who continue to provide exemplary service to our customers,” Acting Commissioner 

Colvin said.  “We are proud of our longstanding commitment to customer service and continual efforts to 

improve efficiency.  We are also excited about our vision for serving the public in the next 10 to 15 years.”  

For more information, you can access the Social Security Vision 2025 interactive website here: 

www.socialsecurity.gov/vision2025.  

 

 

 

 
 

 Get your free personal online my Social Security account today! 

 You probably plan to receive Social Security benefits someday. Maybe you already do. 

Either way, you’ll want a my Social Security account to: 

 Keep track of your earnings and verify them every year; 

 Get an estimate of your future benefits if you are still working; 

 Get a letter with proof of your benefits if you currently receive them; and 

 Manage your benefits: 

 Change your address; 

 Start or change your direct deposit; and 

 Get a replacement SSA-1099 or SSA-1042S for tax season. 

 Setting up an account is quick, secure, and easy. Join the millions and create an account now!  

Create an Account 

Sign In 

Enter Activation Code 

Click Below To: 

http://www.ri-ara.org
mailto:riarajap@hotmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/354516807278/
http://www.socialsecurity.gov/
http://www.socialsecurity.gov/vision2025
https://secure.ssa.gov/RIL/SiView.do
https://secure.ssa.gov/RIL/SiView.do
https://secure.ssa.gov/RIR/finish
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Medicare card will finally drop Social Security number 
One of many provisions added to bill to increase pay for doctors in Medicare program 

   One of the many - and probably better things - buried in the bill 

passed by Congress and signed by the President to increase the pay for 

doctors caring for Medicare patients is a provision that will finally 

remove a seniors Social Security number from their Medicare card.  

   Many seniors and their advocates have long protested this practice, 

because it so frequently exposes that number that is used so often for 

personal identification. Even the Social Security Administration had 

protested this practice. 

   It is finally going to happen. And, as you would assume, there will be a cost. The Congress allocated $320 million 

to fund the transition. 

   The best report on this memorable event was written by Robert Pear of the New York Times. 

   "Concerned about the rising prevalence and sophistication of identity theft, most private health insurance 

companies have abandoned the use of Social Security numbers to identify individuals. The federal government even 

forbids private insurers to use the numbers on insurance cards when they provide medical or drug benefits under 

contract with Medicare." Read more at The New York Times: New Law To Strip Social Security Numbers 

From Medicare Cards. 

   Medicare, too, has long been aware of the dangers to seniors that is created by their Social Security number being 

exposed so often, particularly around medical offices. The Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services published a 

pdf document - Protecting Yourself and Medicare from Fraud. 

Protect yourself from identity theft  
   When someone steals your identity, they could use your personal information without your consent to commit fraud 

or other crimes. Personal information includes your name, Social Security, Medicare, credit card, or bank account 

numbers. Guard your cards, and keep your information safe.  

   If you suspect identity theft, or think you gave your personal information to someone you shouldn’t have, call the 

Federal Trade Commission’s ID Theft Hotline at 1-877-438-4338. TTY users should call 1-866-653-4261. Visit 

consumer.gov/idtheft to learn more about identity theft.  

   If you’re in danger (for example, if someone is pressuring or intimidating you), call your local police department 

immediately. 

   Note: If your Medicare or Social Security card is lost or stolen, or if you need a new card, visit socialsecurity.gov, or 

call Social Security at 1-800-772-1213.  

TTY users should call 1-800-325-0778. 

If you get benefits from the Railroad Retirement Board, visit rrb.gov, or call 1-877-772-5772 
 

What Sweden and Japan Can Teach the U.S. About Its Aging Workforce 
By Gillian B. White, The Atlantic 

In just 15 years more than 20 percent of the U.S. population will be over the age of 

65. That's more than double what it was in 1970, according to Census data. And as 

my colleague Bourree Lam wrote recently, an aging population means that the 

number of workers who are older than 65 is growing quickly: By 2022,nearly 25 

percent of senior citizens will be fully employed. For some older workers it's a 

question of staying active, but for many others it's a matter of financial necessity. 

Around the globe many countries are facing a similar question: how to cope with a 

population where older residents will soon outnumber those who are typically 

considered working age, and what to do about elderly citizens who may not have enough money to make ends meet for 

the duration of their lives. 

One of the first places that many nations are looking for answers is the labor market, where the possibility 

of  lengthening years of employability can help on both fronts. 

I spoke with Joseph M. Coleman, author of the book Unfinished Work: The Struggle to Build an Aging American 

Workforce, about how the U.S. stacks up against other countries when it comes to easing the shift to an older 

workforce….Read More 
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http://www.nytimes.com/2015/04/21/us/new-law-to-strip-social-security-numbers-from-medicare-cards.html?emc=edit_tnt_20150420&nlid=58462464&tntemail0=y&_r=1
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http://socialsecurity.gov/
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http://www.bls.gov/opub/mlr/2013/article/labor-force-projections-to-2022-the-labor-force-participation-rate-continues-to-fall.htm
http://www.bls.gov/opub/mlr/2013/article/labor-force-projections-to-2022-the-labor-force-participation-rate-continues-to-fall.htm
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     RI ARA HealthLink Wellness News    

© 

Some Arthritis Meds Cost Seniors Thousands Annually 
Out-of-pocket expenses keep many Medicare patients from taking needed drugs, study suggests 

 (HealthDay News)  

   Arthritis medications known as biologic disease-modifying drugs can cost Medicare patients 

more than $2,700 in co-payments a year, a new report finds.  

   Researchers say the tab is an immense burden on patients with disabling conditions such as 

rheumatoid arthritis, a chronic disorder that affects an estimated 1.3 million Americans.  

   Biologic anti-rheumatic medications -- which include drugs such as adalimumab (Humira), 

anakinra (Kineret) and etanercept (Enbrel) -- have allowed patients to gain better control of 

rheumatoid arthritis when taken early in the course of disease, the researchers explained. But some of the new drugs top 

$20,000 annually, according to the April 21 online report in the journal Arthritis & Rheumatology. 

"Many patients face a growing and unacceptable financial burden for access to treatment," said study lead author Dr. 

Jinoos Yazdany of the division of rheumatology at the University of California, San Francisco. 

"Rather than determining which drug is best for the patient, we find ourselves making treatment decisions based on 

whether patients can afford drugs," Yazdany said in a journal news release. 

Patients on Medicare -- the publicly funded insurance program for the elderly -- must pay about one-third the total 

drug cost in the initial phase of coverage. Once they reach the "donut hole" coverage cap (usually early in the year), 

they must pay 45 percent of drug costs until they qualify for catastrophic coverage and pay much less, the researchers 

said.  

Previous research has suggested that one in six patients lowers his or her medication level because of cost, the 

researchers added.  

The study results are based on an analysis of the drugs allowed to be prescribed to patients in 2,737 plans under 

Medicare Part D.  

"Insurance payment reforms have been suggested by the U.S. government, but are not widely implemented in the 

health care system," Yazdany said in the news release. 

"Americans, especially those patients with chronic conditions such as [rheumatoid arthritis], may be better served by 

payment and drug coverage reforms that look to decrease rising out-of-pocket costs for patients while keeping total 

costs in check," she concluded. 

What strategies are Americans using to save money on prescription drugs?  

watch this video 

For more about rheumatoid arthritis, see the 

U.S. National Institute of Arthritis and Musculoskeletal and Skin Diseases 
 

Medicare releases data on billion dollars in drugs bought through Part D 
See what the docs are prescribing for senior citizens in the drug plan 

The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services today announced the availability of new, 

privacy-protected data on Medicare Part D prescription drugs prescribed by physicians and other 

health care professionals in 2013. This data shows which prescription drugs were prescribed to 

Medicare Part D beneficiaries by which practitioners.  

“This transparency will give patients, researchers, and providers access to information that will 

help shape the future of our nation’s health for the better,” said acting CMS Administrator Andy 

Slavitt.  

“Beneficiaries’ personal information is not available; however, it’s important for consumers, their providers, 

researchers, and other stakeholders to know how many prescription drugs are prescribed and how much they cost 

the health care system, so that they can better understand how the Medicare Part D program delivers care.”   

The new data set contains information from over one million distinct health care providers who collectively 

prescribed approximately $103 billion in prescription drugs and supplies paid under the Part D program.  

CMS says this release is part of the Administration’s goals of “better, care, smarter spending, and healthier 

people.”...Read More 
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Petition Subject: Elimination of the Unfair GPO and WEP Provisions of the Social Security 

Act to make sure the Congress of the United States enacts legislation, HR 3118 & S 896 

Petition Subject: House Concurrent Resolution 37 and Senate Concurrent Resolution 12 to get 

power doors installed in Post Offices and other federal buildings.  

The New England ARA state affiliates are actively pursuing these Petitions. 

Petition Subject: Observation Status: “Current Hospital Issues in the Medicare Program”  

Grandparents help grandkids succeed by providing summer books, reading to the youngest 
Key to providing free books is let the kids choose them; MRI proves success of reading to the preschoolers 

   Want to be a better grandparent? Who doesn’t? Here are a couple of ideas being presented today that can 

put you at the top of the class. Giving your school age grandchildren books as school ends for the summer 

can help them avoid the “summer slide.” And, if you go the extra mile and read to the youngest ones, new 

research says you will enhance their reading skills. 

   Both studies are being presented today at the Pediatric Academic Societies (PAS) annual meeting in San 

Diego. 

Give them books and they will read 
   It's common knowledge among teachers that when students return to school after the long summer break, 

they likely will have lost some academic ground. They call it the "summer slide." 

   "Reading proficiency is a critical skill and an important determinant of health. However, many students, 

particularly low-income students, struggle," said lead researcher Erin Kelly, M.D., a fourth-year medicine-pediatrics 

resident at the University of Rochester in New York. ...Read More 

Retired seniors lead jump in U.S. confidence to afford the golden years 
Annual Retirement Confidence Survey of workers, 

retirees says confidence up but few signs they are actually doing anything to achieve the goal 

   Senior citizens who have already retired are leading the way in a resurgence of confidence about 

being able to afford their retirement years among both working and retired Americans. The researchers 

most be scratching their heads, however, since they say they are few signs they are taking the right 

steps to accomplish this challenge.  

   The 25th annual Retirement Confidence Survey, the longest-running survey of its kind, finds that as 

the nation’s retirement confidence continues to rebound from the record lows experienced between 

2009 and 2013. It is driven, the researchers say, by those who indicate they and/or their spouse have a 

retirement plan, such as a defined contribution (401k-type) plan, defined benefit (pension) plan, or 

individual retirement account (IRA). 

The 2015 survey was released this week by the nonpartisan Employee Benefit Research Institute and Greenwald & 

Associates.  

 “Those without a retirement plan seem to understand they are likely to have difficulties accumulating adequate 

financial resources for retirement: 44 percent of workers without a retirement plan are not at all confident about 

having enough money for a comfortable retirement, compared with only 14 percent of those who have a plan,” said 

Jack VanDerhei, EBRI research director and co-author of the report. 

This confidence about being able to afford a comfortable retirement was at record lows from 2009 through 2013 

but it has increased in 2014 and 2015, the survey reports...Read More 
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On Saturday, May 9, 2015 

Please Help Our 

Brother & Sister Postal Workers 

STAMP 

OUT 

HUNGER 
 

Facebook.com/stampouthunger 
 

Twitter.com/stampouthunger 
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